




healthcare institutions), they must verify the safety features and decommission the unique 
identifier9

. 

Verifying the safety features and decommis ioning of unique identifiers will require the 
purchase of scanners to read the unique identifier and the upgrade of software to connect 
to the repository system. Due to tbe large volumes of medicines they handle, hospital 
pharmacies will also need to ensure thal th y are able to quickly and efficiently check 
individual packs from 9 February 2019. 

Pharmacies will not be allowed to dispense medicines with safety features if they cannot 
verify and decommission unique identifiers and must allow enough time to prepare for 9 
February 2019. 

Software providers 

Software providers play an important role in the update of the computer systems used by 
community pharmacies, hospital pharmacies, healthcare institutions and other actors in 
the supply chain. The systems must be operational by 9 February 2019 and sufficient 
time should be allocated to testing and piloting. 

Legal obligations and sanctions 

With the aim of protecting patients, the Falsified Medicines Directive and the 
Commission Delegated Regulation envisage legal obligations that will apply from 9 
February 2019. Non-compliance with the above-mentioned requirements constitutes a 
violation of EU law. Such a violation is sanctioned by penalties according to Member 
State legislation. 

It is important that all stakeholders act now to ensure compliance with the new rules 
whilst there is still sufficient time to prepare. 
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